[image: image1]
Delta Sigma Phi Alumni
[image: image5.wmf]CLASS REP

 

SLO / CA / Alumni Newsletter

Issue #23: Fall 2020
Brother Chris "Yabut" Patterson, W'73, Editor,              
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This Issue's Theme:
Pandemic Impacts Fraternity And Chapter Restart - But Not Termites!
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Photo:  EP Chapter property in San Luis Obispo, August 2020, image provided by ACB VP-Property Bill "FUBAR" Bradley, F'63.   
In This Issue..........
[image: image7.wmf] 

DSF

 

EPSILON RHO ALUMNI

 

National Fraternity President's Report

[image: image8.png]


Q&A On Restart!  A Discussion With Ry Beck, Director of Fraternity Growth
[image: image9.png]



Delta Sigma Phi Foundation Expands Support During Pandemic
[image: image10.jpg]


 
Report Of ACB VP of Property

[image: image11.wmf] 

 

 


ACB Treasurer's Report

[image: image12.wmf] 

 

 


Completing Our Initiation Journey

[image: image13.wmf] 

 

 

 

A Young Alum's Experience At Convention

[image: image14.jpg]


A Mission For Our Fire Engine
[image: image15.wmf] 

 

 

 


DSP's Philanthropic "Poly P Scholarship" Continues 

[image: image16.png]



A Brother Challenges You
[image: image17.png]



AA Asks For One Volunteer Per Class - A Class Rep   

[image: image18.jpg]


[image: image19.wmf] 

 

 

 


Save These Dates
[image: image20.png]



Advice From Vince Lombardi, Michael Jordan, And Yogi Berra

[image: image21.wmf] 

 

 

National Fraternity President's Report
By Epsilon Rho's Jim Lurch Larson, W'72
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Brothers,

When we start a new chapter we look for conditions that ensure a successful outcome.  These conditions include a vibrant student environment, a large and engaged alumni support team, and an enabling and supportive school administration.  In addition, National needs the ability to provide sustained support and guidance.    

 Prior to the Pandemic, we had chosen five schools at which to launch new chapters during the 2020-21 school year.  These included such Greek stalwarts as Wisconsin, Alabama, and Cal Poly!  However, due to the Pandemic's impact on the CSUS system and the Fraternity, it was jointly decided by Cal Poly and Delta Sigma Phi to delay our planned 2020-21 restart.  The National Fraternity made a similar decision for most of our other planned chapter restarts as well. 

 In response to the uncertainty and chaos created by the Pandemic, the Fraternity has reduced our income by discounting this fall’s Chapter fees.  We’ve cut our operating costs, while maximizing the use of virtual and on-line resources to strongly support our existing chapters and undergraduate members.  Conditions are changing day-by-day and we are dealing with these uncertainties as they develop. 

Through it all, we remain committed to our mission of Building Better Men, to becoming the nation's leading Fraternity, and to growing the number and quality of our chapters - including reopening Epsilon Rho!  Better Men – Better Lives!
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Q&A On Restart!  A Discussion With Ry Beck, Director of Fraternity Growth, Delta Sigma Phi Fraternity, by Yabut
Question:  How will restart work at Cal Poly?

Answer:  Once the University, IFC, and Fraternity work-through the challenges of the Pandemic and reach an agreement, the initial stage of restart has the following characteristics.
(Editor's Note:  All CSUS campuses are presently using distance-learning.)

The Fraternity's restart- or growth-team typically has six staff members who are professionally trained in recruitment.  Three-to-six months ahead of restart, team members spend time on campus performing advance work.  This includes meeting with IFC, University officials, sometimes leaders in the host community, elected members of student government of the student body, and, potentially, interested students.

The goal of the advance work is to learn about the University - and build relationships, conduct campus research on students' interests, and to plan logistics necessary for the restart.
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Question:  What roles can alumni play during recruitment of the founding-or-restart class?

Answer:  Your National Fraternity restart team is highly experienced at recruitment.  This experience is used across weeks of residence at the host University as team-members meet with students and student leaders.  Alumni can help by referring students attending Cal Poly and by participating in Ritual ceremonies during the recruitment period, both in-person and virtually.

Question:  What roles can alumni play during the founding class's training?  For instance, can they be big brothers?

Answer:  Yes, chapter alumni can be big-brothers, which is the most informal role alumni can serve-in compared to other roles.  We evaluate candidates on a case-by-case basis.  

Far more influential roles are available to alumni to help with chapter success.  Alumni can serve as CCAB Advisors, or on committees formed by ACB or AA.  CCAB stands for Collegiate Chapter Advisory Board - an important set of alumni advisors who represent ACB and National Fraternity policies.  These Advisors regularly meet with and provide guidance to undergraduate officers to assist with day-to-day operations.

Five CCAB Advisors report to the Chapter Advisor:
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Question:  Can we provide our founding class with our chapter's unique history, legacy, etc.?

Answer:  While we do have a structured new member education program of four-to-six weeks, there is space for alumni to share the most relevant info on the chapter - local history and legacy.  We have accommodated time in the program for this info.  

Question:  Can our alumni provide expectations to the new class?

Answer:  Yes, as long as expectations don't run counter to University and National expectations.

Question:  Can alumni attend the founding class's initiation?

Answer:  Absolutely!  An emphatic yes!  We would love to have as many alumni present as possible!  

Question:  Please describe alumni responsibilities after the new class is initiated.

Answer:  Service on the CCAB and ACB is the best way to help the chapter.  The CCAB has the most direct and frequent interaction with the new members and the elected officers.  CCAB Advisors guide Executive officers in the performance of their particular duties.

Question:  What are the odds on a restart being successful?

Answer:  There have been twenty (20) restarts during 2015-2019.  The two biggest factors in those that have been successful are the membership size of the founding class and the advisory support provided by the CCAB and ACB.  We know that chapters need to reach a critical mass in membership relative to the average IFC fraternity on campus to be successful.  We also know that a small group of dedicated advisors will define this culture, resilience, and the personal development of new members during the restart. 

Question:  Can you give us some examples of recent restarts?

Answer:  Yes.

Rho at NC State; restarted Spring 2020 with 45 members in its founding class.

Epsilon at Penn Start; restarted Spring 2020 with 30 members in its founding class.

Beta Tau at Western Michigan; restarted Fall 2019 with 30 men in its founding class.

(Editor's Note:  Ry tells us that the Fraternity's plan is to resume conversations with the University in late October to continue discussing next steps.)
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Delta Sigma Phi Foundation Expands Support During Pandemic
The following excerpts are from a recent report to alumni by Brother Brad Sullivan, Transylvania '99, President, Delta Sigma Phi Foundation Board of Trustees.  Additional information is provided by Fraternity President Jim "Lurch" Larson, W'72, Epsilon Rho.
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At a time of so much uncertainty, we want you to know that the Delta Sigma Phi Foundation is working hand in hand with the National Fraternity and Grand Council to provide the necessary support for each of our undergraduate members this Fall. 

Because of donor support, the Foundation is proud to announce that we will be granting over $55,000 to our chapters this Fall.  This money will be applied as a one-time $525-per-chapter Fall credit that will be placed on all chapter statements (to reduce chapter fees).

This amount will cover, in full, the education and technology fee, ensuring that every chapter member will have access to our new digital education leadership series and platforms at no cost.  This grant, combined with the other monetary reductions already announced by the Grand Council earlier this year, will alleviate all chapter fees this Fall (please see Editor's note just below).

In addition to these chapter grants, the Delta Sigma Phi Foundation is proud to award $100,000 in scholarships to our McKee Scholarship recipients.  We are excited to announce that the Foundation will be providing $80,000 in additional academic scholarships to returning members this Fall.
(Editor's Note:  with a thanks to Lurch for the following supplemental information.)

In summary, for this Fall semester, we have eliminated or paid for ALL general chapter fees and reduced the per-member fee for each brother by 20%.
We have several types of “fees” that we charge on a semester-basis.  There is a per-member fee of $215 per brother.  For the Fall semester we reduced this fee by 20% to $172 in recognition of the Covid-19 virus.  We also have a $525 Technology/Education fee and a $400 convention fee.  We eliminated the convention fee this semester.  We had the Foundation pay the Technology/Education fee for every chapter.  These fees were normally split-up among all the chapter members each semester - but they will not have to pay any of them this Fall.
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Report Of ACB VP of Property

By Bill FUBAR Bradley, F'63

These are some of the high-points of the maintenance accomplished during this first year of occupancy by the KKG Sorority at 244 California.

· The exterior was painted.  (We get our colors back at the end of the lease and KKG will pay the cost);

· We installed a new double door entry to the chapter room.  (Thanks goes to Bozo for this);

· We repainted the Chapter room, entry and kitchen;

· We installed a French drain across the back of the connected shed due to flooding during winter rains;

· We restored the drive-through security gate to full operation with coded entry pad for access;

· We upgraded landscape in the front yard;

· We replaced cracked and broken sinks in three suites;

· We installed a utility/mop sink outside, adjacent to the kitchen door, and this cost was shared by the Sorority;
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· As the house was mostly unoccupied in summer, we were able to lay new waterproof flooring in the bedrooms of all suites except that of the House Mother who received carpeting paid for by KKG;
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· In late August, a much needed termite fumigation was performed!  This photo was taken from the back parking lot.
YITBOS,

FUBAR II
[image: image31.png]= Hﬂs

-
Twusrs |

8



ACB Treasurer's Report
By Chris Blue Hardy, F'05, CPA
Despite the impacts of COVID-19 our finances remain strong.   Our tenant is still committed to their lease and while our rent roll has been impacted, cash flow remains firmly in the black.  Fubar continues to do some larger deferred maintenance projects which improves the quality of our property for our current tenant as well as providing lasting benefits.  

My long-term plan is still to set-up a separate brokerage account to safeguard and invest excess cash as it comes in.  Like many things implementation has been delayed due to COVID and I am waiting for the economic uncertainty to pass before any significant changes are made. 

YITBOS,

Blue

[image: image32.png]


Completing Our Initiation Journey

By Yabut

Do you remember the little shields on top of our coat of arms, just below the Sphinx?  They are called escutcheons, and there are three:  the Lamp, Lute, and Gordian Knot.

How many words in our Fraternity's name?  Right, three.

The green triangle on our pledge pin (now called a new member badge) has three sides, and it is divided into three sections.

Many parts of our ritual have a relationship to the number three.  Clearly the number three has significant meaning in Delta Sigma Phi.

In our Gordian Knot pledge manual, and during the formal part of our initiation ceremony, we were told our journey would not be complete until we satisfied a third-and-final commitment.  
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This was to attend a National Fraternity Convention at least once during our lifetime, receive the Pilgrim Degree and fez, and learn the final ritual secrets of Delta Sigma Phi.
In life, not all obligations are convenient to complete.  However, for the first time in over twenty years, our National Convention is returning to California!  With our July 2021 Convention in LA - we have a unique opportunity to simultaneously achieve two goals.  These are to complete our journey and to send a clear signal to National decision-makers that Cal Poly Delta Sig alumni strongly support chapter restart!
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Delta Sigma Phi's National Convention will be Thursday to Saturday, July 8-10, 2021, at the Westin Bonaventure Hotel and Suites in Los Angeles - a short shuttle ride from LAX.

Please email Yabut at CPatterson76@outlook.com if it is likely, possible, or unlikely that you will attend.  In this way we can get those interested more info as it becomes available.  Hope to see you there, YITBOS, Yabut
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A Young Alum's Experience At Convention
By Eric "Goat" Winkler, S'13, Past President, 
[image: image36.jpg]



(Editor's Note:  As President, Brother Goat ably led our chapter during a difficult period and focused on returning core values to the chapter's program.  While an undergraduate, Goat received our National Fraternity's prestigious "Order of the Sphinx" award.  This award is given to a select few undergraduates, nominated by their chapter or a national officer, who successfully compete against their peers in providing outstanding contributions to their campuses, chapter and the Fraternity.)
Brothers, have you longed to relive the coveted years of undergraduate life back at DSP? Then look no further than attending the Delta Sig National Convention in 2021.  I have gone to two national conventions over the past five years (one as an undergrad and one as an alumnus).  This is a must-attend event!

Having the ability to spend three dedicated days with your pledge brothers, alumni of EP, and DSP National brothers is unlike any other fraternal experience.  I guarantee you will relive old cherished memories, discover new appreciations for our brotherhood, and build new connections that will last a life time.  I hope to see as many EP brothers as possible from ALL eras at the 2021 convention in Los Angeles, to share in the bond together.  Let’s have the largest showing and demonstrate why EP is the top chapter of Delta Sigs on the West Coast!

YITBOS,

Eric Winkler “Goat” | ACB Secretary
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A Mission For Our Fire Engine
By Your Editor, And The Fire Engine Team

Scrapbook Photos From 1963-1964
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 at 1134 Palm                                       1976 at 244 California
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                                1989                                          2010 - Out Of Service For Some Time
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RECENT FIRE ENGINE HISTORY

This year marks the 60th anniversary of DSP owning our 1923 American La France Fire Engine!  Ten years ago ACB transferred her to the caring, restoring, hands of a small group of alumni care-takers. They use their own tools and donate all their work and time.  With costs running higher than past fundraising, many have also dug deeply into their own wallets to continue restoration work.   

Let's give this grand old lady a birthday present!  Let's fundraise enough to offset at least part of the renovation costs they covered, complete remaining work, and send her on a special road-trip to show her off! 

A CRAZY IDEA?
What if we used the next year to fundraise and finish basic fire engine renovation - then took her to the July 2021 DSP National Convention in LA for display?  We could bring positive attention to Epsilon Rho, and demonstrate alumni support for chapter reinstatement!  What a way to send-off DSP National President Lurch as he is termed-out-of-office!.  What a great rush tool for a future founding class!  

RESPONSES BY FIRE ENGINE TEAM MEMBERS
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Steve "Rocky" Miller, S'71, said, "It’s an interesting idea and probably doable!  Certainly there are some logistics involved and costs to be covered.  I feel like we need to still raise significant money."
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Noel "Bull" Shutt, F'69, said, "It's all doable.  We can rent a lowboy and truck.  Lurch has committed to $500 and believes funds could be raised from other chapters for photos, rides, etc.  The fire engine is well insured."  

[image: image47.png]b»"t ;



Mike "Snidley" Ivy, S'71, tells us, "I'm willing to put my heart, soul and money into doing this so it brings Epsilon Rho's memories back to the future in Los Angeles at Convention.
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Mark "Rollo" Huntley, F'72, wrote us that, "I'm IN!  Great idea!  It is motivational to me to get my tail in gear!  I have a source for bearings and a possible solution for seals."
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Larry "TA" Everett, W'72, feels that, "We're absolutely going to get her fixed up and down to the LA Convention.  I think because of Lurch we just have to.  We have time to finish restoration and work-out the logistics.  

HOW TO CONTRIBUTE
Please send your check, made payable to Steve Miller, to his home address of 3955 Carissa Court, San Luis Obispo, CA,  93401-7417.

  I'm guessing we need around $7,500.  The LA Convention is July 8-10, 2021.

[image: image50.png]


DSP's Philanthropic "Poly P Scholarship" Continues 
By Your Editor
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Since 2012 our chapters' Delta Sigma Phi alumni have funded a philanthropic scholarship for non-Greek students at Cal Poly.  The scholarship provides alumni a collective means to give-back to our alma mater and students.  It is named the "Poly P Scholarship" in honor of our Delta Sig brothers who built the University's present 35 by 50 foot Poly P in 1957.  The eighth year of this program begins in November 2020. 

Between 2012 and 2019 DSP alumni have given a total of $18,000 in scholarships to deserving young men and women based on merit and need. 
Due to last April's cancelled reunion and fundraising auction, alumni who support DSP's philanthropic scholarship are invited to directly donate.  Become a Patron!  Please make your check out to "Poly P Scholarship" and mail it to Chris and Carol Patterson (scholarship administrators), 2824 Cambridge Road, Cameron Park, CA  95682.  Many thanks!
[image: image52.jpg]



A Brother Challenges You
By Mitch "Private" Kotula, F'66

In recognition of the $2,500 annual storage costs AA pays to securely store and preserve our paddles and other unique fraternity memorabilia, Brother Private sends the following challenge!

From: Mitch Kotula <mitchkotula@yahoo.com>
Subject: A Challenge
Date: June 16, 2020

I am sending a check for $270 that I want to go to my 2020 dues - and as part of a challenge to find ten brothers willing to commit $250 annually to pay for our storage fees.  This is your first brother coming through with $250.  Get 9 more.

YITBOS,

Private Kotula

At chapter closure, your AA took responsibility for preserving our paddles, mugs, trophies, plaques, composites, chapter history displays, Presidents' pictures, scrapbooks, and more.  Our memorabilia is securely stored in climate-controlled commercial storage unit in SLO.  Thanks go to packing-and-moving volunteers FUBAR and Jackie, Penny Lane, Rollo and Deb, and Yabut and Carol.  Here is a small sample of the paddles.
    W'56                                  F'63                                                         F'66



                        W'68                                          F'70                                W'75                   S'82


               F'86                             S'91                       S'93                       S'99                         S'01


   F'04                            F'07                                          S'10                                   S'12



AA Asks For One Volunteer Per Class - A Class Rep   
Since 1950 Epsilon Rho has had over 160 pledge classes.  

To achieve AA's goal of finding, informing, and serving our alumni, and supporting chapter return and success, AA needs your help.  Specifically, AA asks for each class to do the following:

First, please talk among yourselves about who in your class is willing to serve as CLASS REP.  
The CLASS REP will help our Brotherhood by keeping his PB's contact info current with AA (and occasionally providing a missing nickname).  The REP can report contact info changes to Yabut, or if he prefers, he can use the alumni web site's automated email to send updates.  AA will do the rest - and update our on-line alumni directory on http://www.SLOYITBOS.com.  
Every brother counts.  With the help of CLASS REPS your Alumni Association can keep every brother in-the-loop about reunion details, regional gatherings, chapter news, e-news and newsletters, etc.

CLASS REPS will help us be better organized to advocate for chapter return, and to promote chapter success once our chapter is re-colonized.

We need to do this right away.  Please let Yabut know who your CLASS REP will be!  He can start you on your way with your class roster and the contact info we currently have!  

Reach Yabut at mailto:cpatterson76@outlook.com / 530-941-3986 with the name of your CLASS REP!

Save These Dates:  Reunion and Convention
Our Epsilon Rho reunion is only 7 months away!  Mark your calendar:  Thursday, April 22 to Sunday April 25, 2021, San Luis Obispo!  
Thursday, April 22, 2021:   Golf & BBQ/Party
Golf practice-round in Nipomo - followed by the big garage-party and BBQ for golfers & non-golfers at W'72 TA and Donna's home in Nipomo.  Address:  1050 La Serenata Way / TA: 805-550-2459

Friday, April 23:  DSP Charity Golf Tournament in Nipomo
Golf:  Mike "Harpo" Roanhaus, S'70:  Mike.Roanhaus@gmail.com / 650-465-5930.

Tournament Sponsorships:  Jim "Lurch" Larson, W'72:  jwlarson2@hotmail.com / 847-309-0596.  Our tournament raises funds for future DSP undergraduate scholarships.

Two Saturday Events

Saturday, 9 a.m. to noon, at a location to be determined (not at 244).  Should this meeting be required to be virtual, ACB will inform you.
Alumni Dinner-Dance:  Saturday Evening, April 24, 2021, at Madonna Inn
We will be downstairs in the Wine Cellar.  We will have a great band and we've added an extra hour to allow more dancing!  Cocktails at 5:30 p.m. / dressy-casual to formal attire.
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  Save The Date:  CONVENTION
Our National Fraternity's Convention occurs every two years - in odd-numbered years.  The past five Conventions have been in St. Louis (2011), Phoenix (2013), New Orleans (2015), Baltimore (2017), and Kansas City (2019).  
Our next Convention will be Thursday, July 8, to Saturday, July 10 , 2021, in LA. 
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  AA - Alumni Association

Epsilon Rho's Alumni Website:  www.SLOYITBOS.com.
Past Alumni Newsletters:  www.CPDSPNewsletters.com

DSP's Alumni-Funded Philanthropic Poly P Scholarship:  www.PolyPScholarship.com

For day-to-day operations such as web site, directory updates, newsletters, reunion, or convention questions please contact Chris Yabut Patterson, W'73, CPatterson76@outlook.com or 530-941-3986.  For policy issues or financial donations please contact Ray Mumbles Calande, W'74, at raysdspaccnt@att.net.  
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  ACB - Alumni Corporation Board

Please direct all questions to Jonathan Peabody Monfort, F'81, at jonathanmonfort@yahoo.com.

Advice From Vince Lombardi, Michael Jordan, And Yogi Berra
Brothers:

Before we hear from Vince Lombardi, Michael Jordan, and Yogi Berra:

THANK YOU past AA members, and this year's 150 AA members!  Your dues and donations preserve our 68 years of unique DSP memorabilia, built and maintain our alumni web site and directory, and provide newsletters!

PLEASE JOIN OUR 2020 "244 TEAM" - Help Us Reach 244 Members!  Joining AA for $20 qualifies you to be counted - and increases AA's voice for chapter return. 

Speaking of teamwork and timing:
· Vince Lombardi said, ""Individual commitment to a group effort - that is what makes a team work."  

· Michael Jordan said, "Talent wins games, but teamwork and intelligence win championships."  (Our championship will be a restarted and successful chapter!)
· And Yogi Berra spoke to timing:  "You don’t have to swing hard to hit a home run.  If you got the timing, it’ll go."  (A high AA membership this year will support restart discussions next year)

Our Fraternity and University value the size and level-of-engagement of an alumni base when making restart decisions.

We are short of goal - please help us reach a membership-level they will remember - 244!

Join for $20 and be counted!

If possible, add a donation, but please join!
How To Give By Check:
Please make your check payable to DSP EP Alumni Assn. and mail it to Ray Calande (“Mumbles”, W’74) at 1384 Rue Avati, San Jose, CA  95131-2547
How To Give Electronically:

Go to PayPal.com, follow instructions, and give to:  dsp_at_calpoly@att.net.  We will assign your giving first to "Dues" and then to "Where most needed".
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